AEM NO. 07-2022

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE
ALL-EMPLOYEES MEMORANDUM

DATE: FEBRUARY 10, 2022

UPDATED
EMPLOYEE MASK MANDATE

In accordance with the Governor’s recent announcement regarding indoor masking requirements,
as of Thursday, February 10, 2022, employees, regardless of vaccination status will no longer be
required to wear a mask indoors. '

In an effort to clarify specific questions we’ve received this morning regarding high-risk
operations -- PLEASE NOTE: Also per the Governor’s announcement --- the Statewide mask
requirement is still in effect at State-regulated healthcare settings, State-regulated adult care
facilities & nursing homes, correctional facilities, homeless and domestic violence shelters,
schools &childcare centers and public transportation.

For further information on Governor Hochul’s announcement yesterday, please see:
htl:ns://Www.governor.nv.gov/si_tes/default/ﬁles/Z022-02/020922 COVID_ Deck.pdf

The County will continue to monitor County-wide rates of infection, variant emergence as well
as CDC and NYS Department of Health Guldance Shefuld it be deemed necessary, the County
may revisit this policy in the future.

LISA BLACK
CHIEF DEPUTY COUNTY EXECUTIVE
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